

# Field Junior School

Summer Term 4th July 2025

What an absolutely wonderful week we've had at Field Junior School! I'm delighted to share some fantastic highlights with you all.

Our Year 4 children returned on Wednesday from their residential trip to Phasel's Wood, and despite the record-breaking temperatures we've been experiencing, they had the most fantastic time. I couldn't be prouder of how brilliantly they all conducted themselves throughout their stay. These residential experiences are so valuable for our children, helping them build confidence, independence, and lasting friendships whilst enjoying the great outdoors.

I'm delighted to share with you the wonderful adventures our Year 4 children have been having while their classmates were away at Phasel's Wood. These children have been absolutely brilliant, and I couldn't be prouder of them. Our young explorers ventured to our beautiful local Oxhey Park, where they immersed themselves in nature's classroom. The children were thrilled to go pond dipping, and what a discovery they made – they found a newt, which they lovingly named Norman! The excitement on their faces was truly something to behold. But the adventure didn't stop there. Using their natural treasures collected from the park, along with paint, the children created stunning painted canvases. What impressed me most was how impeccably behaved our children were throughout these activities!

Meanwhile, our Year 6 children also had a wonderful day out on Tuesday at the Hertfordshire Food and Farming Day, held at the Hertfordshire Country Show grounds. The children got to enjoy tractor rides, petting animals, talking to the police, and learning about bee's. It's always such a pleasure to see our children engaging with learning beyond the classroom walls, and they represented our school beautifully throughout the day.

Looking ahead, I wanted to remind you all about our whole school transition day taking place on Thursday 10th July. This is an important day in our school calendar as children prepare for their move to new year groups. Please note that Year 6 children are not required in school on this day, as they'll be spending time at their new secondary schools. A letter will be sent out to parents informing you of your child's new class teacher shortly.

Our Year 3 children have been fully immersed in their Ancient Greece topic, and on Thursday and Friday, they had the fantastic opportunity to create their own Greek-inspired vegetarian kebabs. The children were absolutely delighted with their culinary creations and thoroughly enjoyed learning about ancient Greek cuisine whilst developing their cooking skills. It was lovely to see their enthusiasm and pride in their work.

Thanks to your generous donations of printer cartridges, we have successfully raised £20 for our school!

This might seem like a small amount, but every contribution makes a real difference to the opportunities we can provide for our children.

For those who may have missed it, we have a blue recycling box located inside the main school reception area where you can drop off your used printer cartridges. The school receives £1 for each cartridge donated, which creates a fantastic opportunity for us to raise funds for various school projects and initiatives that directly benefit our children's learning experience.

Your continued support in this small but meaningful initiative helps us enhance the educational opportunities we can offer. Please do keep those cartridges coming!



#### **Dinner Accounts**



Please ensure that your child's dinner account has sufficient credit before they order their meal each

day. A dinner is £3.50 per day. It's essential that there is money on the account prior to your child having their dinner - we ask that you don't wait for the office to contact you about low balances, as this can cause unnecessary delays and disruption to the smooth running of our lunch service.

This is particularly important for our Year 6 children. All accounts must have the correct amount of money for July meals to be taken. As previously mentioned each meal costs £3.50. Therefore, please can you calculate the days your child will be having dinners and top up accordingly. Please contact the school office if your require assistance.

There are several convenient ways to add credit to your child's account. You can make payments through your child's Arbour profile online, call the school office to pay over the phone, or send cash to school in a clearly marked envelope with your child's name and class written on it.

# Dates for the Diary:

### **Summer Term**

Thursday 10th July Transition Day — YR 6 Children are not required to attend school
Monday 21st July Year 6 Performance and achievement awards 5pm
Wednesday 23rd July Last day of the academic year 1:30pm finish
Thursday 24th July—Sunday 31st August Summer Holidays
Wednesday 16th July Year 3 Violin Performance 3W 09:30am 3M 10:35am

### **Autumn Term**

Wednesday 3rd and 4th September Inset Day's School Closed
Friday 5th September Start of Autumn Term
Thursday 18th September Yr 5 Swimming Starts
Friday 26th September Flu Immunisations



Good attendance is vital for all children to support their learning and social development. Following government guidance, we have a duty to inform parents/carers if their child has had several absences from school. If your child's absence is 10% or more, so that attendance is below 90%, they are classed as persistent absentee, and you are at risk of a breach notice and a fixed penalty notice.

This week's attendance award winners are 5T 97.8%

All other classes attendance this week:

3W 97.6%

60B 96.3%

5W 95.7%

6K 95.6%

3M 94.8%

4H 94.8%

4C 94.6%

Well done to all - Great attendance figures this week!!



### **Lower School winners**

3M

**Upper School winners** 

5T

**House Winners** 

Hares - 1<sup>st</sup> place Badgers - 2<sup>nd</sup> Place



## Field Junior Birthdays



Field Junior would like to wish Happy Birthday to the following children:

Yusuf 3W, Masen 5T, David 6K, Zaid 3M, Aemen 5W



Year 3 Wednesdays & Thursdays

Year 4 Wednesdays & Thursday

Year 5 Tuesdays & Thursday's

Year 6 Mondays & Thursday Swimming

### Absences/Illness —

Please can we remind all parents to call the school office each morning to report your child absent. Press 1 to leave a message on the school answer phone **before 09:00 am.** 

If arriving to school late, please can we ask that you record your child's name, class and reason for lateness in the book located in the reception area.



To Book:

Visit www.superstarsport.co.uk 'Book Now'

For more info email operations@superstarsportnwl.com

#### **AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS**

#### **MONDAYS:**

SUPER STAR SPORTS
GYMNASTICS CLUB

Dates: 28.04.2025 ~ 07.07.2025 Times 3:25 PM ~ 4:25PM Book via link:

North West London - Super Star Sport

# ALL STARZ DANCE ACADEMY STREET DANCE

Monday After School Club 3.30pm – 4.30pm Dates: 28.04.2025 – 21.07.2025 Book via link:

Login | Moonglow Dance Academy - Portal

#### **TUESDAYS:**

SUPER STAR SPORT BOXING

Dates: 22.04.2025 ~ 08.07.2025 Times 3:25 PM ~ 4:25PM Book via link:

North West London - Super Star Sport

# SUPER STAR SPORT FOOTBALL

Dates: 22.04.2025 ~ 08.07.2025 Times 3:25 PM ~ 4:25PM Book via link:

North West London - Super Star Sport

#### **WEDNESDAYS**:

SUPER STAR SPORT

**TENNIS CLUB** 

Dates: 22.04.2025 – 08.07.2025 Times 3:25 PM ~ 4:25PM Book via link:

North West London - Super Star Sport

#### MONDAY—FRIDAY

SUPER STAR SPORT WRAP AROUND CLUB

Dates: 22.04.2025 – 22.07.2025 Times 3:25 PM ~ 6.00PM Book via link:

North West London - Super Star Sport

# Tennis By Sam at Field Juniors



You can now secure your child a space for the Summer Term.

Mondays 12:20pm- 1pm 28th April- 21st July All ages £7 a session paid termly

Juniors - Croxley

# **Summer Term Courses for Parents**

Many external professionals offer parents the opportunity to access online parenting courses. Here are just a few examples that are listed on our school website from reliable sources.

New Talking ASD & ADHD Workshops, Healthy
Lifestyle Support Workshops, Sibling
Struggles Workshops, Responding to
Anger Workshops, Talking Dads Workshops,
Talking

Additional Needs Workshops and many, many more.

Please click on the link to access the website page where you will find all the external professionals links to their courses they have to offer.

Field Junior School » SEND



### Free school meals

If your financial circumstances have changed recently, click on the Free School Meal picture, to see if you are eligible for Free School Meals.

Applications take 5 minutes to complete.

Alternatively, call Mrs Conroy who can apply on your behalf.